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November 22, 2021 
 
Mark Holdaway 
South Utah Valley Electric Service District 
P.O. Box 349 
803 North 500 East 
Payson, UT  84651 
 
Re:  South Utah Valley Electric Service District Proposed Tariff Revisions, 
 Docket No. 21-2167-T01 
 
Dear Mr. Holdaway, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed tariff revisions filed November 1, 2021 
by South Utah Valley Electric Service District (SESD) (“Tariff Revisions”). The Tariff 
Revisions, designated Tariff No. 11, document changes, including rate increases, to SESD 
Electric Service Schedule Nos. 1, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, and 9. SESD submitted required redlined 
versions of the Tariff Revisions on November 10, 2021. 
 
 The PSC also reviewed comments filed by the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) on 
November 15, 2021. DPU comments that SESD notified customers of the Tariff Revisions, held 
a public meeting as required in Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12(7), and that SESD’s Board approved 
the Tariff Revisions during a public hearing held May 19, 2021. DPU further comments that 
SESD did not provide the PSC notice of the Tariff Revisions 30 days before their effective dates 
in compliance with Utah Code Ann. § 54-3-3. Nevertheless, DPU comments that no significant 
or material harm to SESD’s members, the public, or SESD itself resulted from not following the 
30-day notice requirement. Based on that reasoning, DPU recommends the PSC accept and 
acknowledge the Tariff Revisions for good cause, with an effective date of May 19, 2021. 
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the Tariff Revisions, and on DPU’s comments and 
recommendations, the PSC finds that no significant or material harm to SESD’s members, the 
public, or SESD itself resulted from SESD’s failure to meet the 30-day notice requirement, and 
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good cause therefore exists to acknowledge the Tariff Revisions. The PSC acknowledges the 
Tariff Revisions as complying with Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12 and makes them available for 
public inspection.  

 
Going forward, SESD should provide the PSC notice of any new or revised tariff 

schedule at least 30 days before its effective date to avoid any delays or additional administrative 
processes prior to PSC acknowledgment. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#321260 

 


